WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

19 October 2020
P Hemmings (in the Chair) 
T Bowles

(P)
P Hemmings                 (P)
J Brain
                    (P)
D Marriott
(P)
R Climmer                  (P)
P Kembery
(A)

C Watkins                   (P)                                                    N Labuschagne             (P) 
	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting was held remotely. 

In attendance: Cllrs.Dyer, Jenkins, Jones and Whatley. Also member of the public

Theresa Van Der Merwe.
Apologies for absence – Cllr Kembery
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: Cllr Labuschagne, South Gloucestershire Councillor. 
28.10/20 – Minutes of the Meeting held on the 21 September 2020 and the Clerk’s Report 

The minutes were approved and will be signed when regulations allow. All the items on the Clerk’s report were noted.
Matters Arising
Cllr Dyer met with the Clerk and Cllr Marriott to assess the trees alongside the path in the Rec by the tennis courts. There is potentially a lot of work to be done to reinstate some of the small overgrown trees into a hedge, prune some of the bigger trees and remove a few trees. Concern was raised regarding the damage potentially being done to the tennis courts by tree roots. Cllr Dyer advised once the tree work has been done an assessment can be made as to which trees could be a problem. Clerk is arranging meetings with contractors to obtain quotes. 
The football club has reported that a small amount of drugs was found in the ladies toilet in the pavilion. They have stressed they have a zero tolerance policy to drugs. It was reported that there is also possibly a problem with drug dealing taking place in the Recreation Ground car park before school. Clerk will request the local police to monitor. 

A further meeting has been held with South Glos regarding the fire doors in the Greenfield Club. They have confirmed they will definitely be condemned. They are arranging for a window company to visit in order to convert the top windows to opening units to give extra ventilation. Their available fire exits will now be at the end of their building, or through an adjoining door into the Greenfield Centre main hall and then through the hall and foyer to the main doors of the building. A fire officer representing South Gloucestershire Council has been on site and agreed these exits are suitable. 
The 10 bicycle racks have been ordered. Cllrs Climmer, Hemmings and Dyer will meet at Hambrook Common to assess where some of them should be fitted. The sites for Frenchay have already been agreed and our handyman will meet Frenchay Councillors when they have been received and are ready to install.

Further details and prices of disabled access kissing gates have been sent to councillors.
Councillors favoured the Matlock gate which is £429 plus vat. Cllrs Climmer, Dyer and Hemmings will go to Monks Pool to look at the area to see how easy it would be to install one there. Cllr Watkins also requested if it might be possible to install one at Frenchay going onto Tuckett Field once the works to the trees and wall have been completed. 
South Gloucestershire Council has advised they will inspect the Moorend verges to check re low overhanging branches and that the areas in Frenchay which need cutting are also to be inspected in the next couple of weeks.

A response has been received regarding setting up a Community Speedwatch in Frenchay.  A police officer from Staple Hill has advised he will set up a meeting with the interested volunteers.

Following further concerns regarding the condition of the bridge over the river in Bradley Brook, South Gloucestershire Council has advised they are looking into options for replacing the decking. The condition of the surface has been a concern for some time and noted in our annual risk assessments. 

The latest newsletter has been printed and should be delivered shortly. It is also on the Parish Council website. Cllr Climmer commented how professional it looked.
The budget for 2021/22 will shortly be considered so if any councillors have any items they would like to be taken into account please email the Clerk/Cllr Hemmings. Cllr Watkins queried what items would be considered and it was explained if there is something that is thought relevant it can always be discussed. A meeting is to be arranged shortly.
Cllr Collins has very kindly volunteered to take over the planting of the 2 planters in Frenchay. The 3rd planter is looked after by Frenchay Museum. The one by the bridge on Cleevewood Road has disappeared so a new one is needed. Clerk sent an example of  some planters to be discussed. It was decided something very heavy is required which cannot be removed, the possibility of using a wide piece of cut off drainpipe was considered. To be carried forward for further discussion at the next meeting.   

After various discussion with contractors the rope on the space net in the Greenfield Park cannot be repaired. Quotes have been received to replace the net which have been sent to councillors. 
The favoured quote is from Sovereign for £7013.60 plus vat. This also includes the cost of repairing the fixings to one of the swings. To be recommended to full Council for approval. 
On Tuesday 13th, a fire was set in the disabled toilet on Flaxpits Lane just before they were closed. The Post Office managed to put the fire out and called the Fire Brigade. The police are involved and have been in contact with the school and are doing extra monitoring of the area. It was agreed the closing time should be changed to 2.30 which is when school finishes. In addition to this incident there have been other acts of vandalism where the toilet roll holders and soap dispensers have been kicked off the walls. Clerk will advise South Gloucestershire Council.  

As agreed before lockdown, a defibrillator has now been ordered to go on the front of the Greenfield Centre. This is £1505 plus vat, plus the installation cost. An electrician has been contacted for a quote.
29.10/20 - Grant Applications

The following grant was recommended:
WSA - £2457.38 
Hambrook Village Hall - £450. Therese Van Der Merwe attended on behalf of the Village Hall. Due to the Covid pandemic their income has been drastically reduced for the first 6 months of the year and they are looking for assistance towards the ongoing cost of utility bills. The question was raised as to whether the Hall had applied to South Gloucestershire Council for any of their Covid support grants. They have not but are currently in correspondence with Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne regarding some MAF funding. It was advised that whilst the Parish Council are always keen to support the Hall where possible, Parish Council grants are for specific projects and not ongoing costs. Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne will contact Cllr Burton to ascertain if there are funds remaining at South Gloucestershire Council from the Covid support money. It was agreed to review this next month.
30.10/20 – Reports from Task Groups

Frenchay Common and Tuckett Field
The Tuckett pond and surroundings are all looking good. 
Cllr Watkins requested if arrangements can be made for revisiting the quotes for the Village Hall wall once the works to remove the tree stumps and crown lift the trees have been done. This is being started on November 2nd.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments 
Cllr Marriott advised she is very concerned regarding the find of drugs in the cricket pavilion as there are often a lot of children in the vicinity. Clerk will inform the police.
The hedge on the Parkside Avenue side of the field is getting very tall. Cllr Dyer advised it is advisable every few years to cut down it down at a 45 degree angle and he will take a look and suggest someone who might be able to quote for doing the work. 

The level of the pond is good and everything is doing well at the allotments.   
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
The WEG held a working party at the Dingle last weekend and worked very hard at clearing areas of brambles.  
Hambrook and Whiteshill
Cllr Hemmings requested if the glass on the byelaws sign on Hambrook Common could be cleaned as they are very difficult to read. Also the sign for no motorhome/caravans overnight is possibly at the wrong end of the car park and should we have another one.

There is a green bin, possibly a grit bin in the centre of Moorend which has a lot of weeds and grass growing over which needs tidying up. 

The gate at the end of the bridleway in Moorend is being left open as there is a problem with it. South Glos has confirmed they will be putting a new gate here. 

Cllr Dyer advised the footpath from the Old Gloucester Road by Faber farm which goes towards the M32 underpass is very overgrown in places. Clerk will contact South Gloucestershire Council to ascertain whose
 responsibility this is.   
Greenfield Centre
The boundary of the Greenfield Centre which is on the side of the Greenfield Club is the wall of the building. Going forward, due to safeguarding regulations, the Parish Council will need permission from Elm Park school to access the outside when any maintenance work needs to be done. Clerk will contact the school to ensure an agreement can be put in place. 
31.10/20 – A.O.B.
The committee sent best wishes to Cllr Kembery following his recent operation.
Meeting concluded 8.56 pm 
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